
ODSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL

An Ordinary meeting of Odstock Parish Council was held on 12 December 2016 in the Barker Room, Nunton.

Present:Rod Poynting (Vice-Chairman), Colin Berry, Stephen Stapley, Nigel Start, Sally Nelson, David Williamson-Jones,
Richard Parsons (Clerk) and two members of the public.
Apologies:Gavin Simmonite (Chairman) and Wiltshire Cllr Julian Johnson.

48/16 Open Public Forum:It was reported, the Telephone Kiosk at Nunton has been removed.

49/16 Declaration of Interest:None.

50/16 Minutesof the Ordinary OPC meeting held on 12 September were approved and signed by Cllr Williamson-Jones.

51/16 Community Initiatives:
a) Radnor Hall Committee: TheShortMat Bowls equipmentis now readyfor use.
b) Parish/Community Planning: Cllr Nelsonreportedprogresswith theplanandstill a lot to do.Britford PChas

expressed an interest in understanding how the influence ofneighbouring parishes might affected any of these plans.
c) Odstock Telephone Box:Ownershiptransferto OPCof theK6 kiosk will soonbecompleted.Ref: Min No. 6/10.
d) Village Noticeboards:A quoteof £205.68pfor therefurbishmentof theOdstocknoticeboardwasaccepted.
e) Parish Website: TheproposedPCsub-committee,setupto exploretheimplicationsof creatingandmaintaininga

website for the benefit of all parishioners, has yet to convene a meeting. Cllr Start is ready to make constructive
comments on the look and feel of a website and Cllr Poynting believes the objective is to have a central database
containing information about the three villages which anybody might want to access. The availability of the original
government funding on offer may have expired and the objective of the PC sub-committee is to be ready to take
advantage of any new funding initiatives. Accurate information can be easily maintained on Wikipedia.org

52/16 Nunton Recreation Field:
a) Play Area: Cllr Williamson-Jonesagreedto conducta thoroughinspectionof theplay equipment.
b) Pavilion: Cllr Poyntinghassubmittedgrantapplicationsto fund thereplacementwindowsproject.
c) Facilities Usage:Insteadof a licenseagreement,Cllr Startis proposinga‘Memorandumof Understanding’ to assistPC

members decide how to respond to eligible requests for usingthe Field and the Pavilion.

53/16 Transport, Roads and Footpaths:
a) Wiltshire Council Highways: TheOdstock‘ issueslog’ is provingto beeffectivein identifying urgentmaintenance.

The following ‘issues’ have been identified as requiring attention:
1. Weedsandfallen leavesencroachingacrossfootwaysbetweenOdstockChurchcarparkandJubileeGardens.
2. Weedsandfallen leavesencroachingacrossfootwaysbetweenJubileeGardensandOdstockNurserySchool.
3. Weedsandhedgeencroachingacrossfootwayfrom OdstockChurchtowardsNunton,betweenhedgeandfence.
4. Hedgeencroachingacrossfootwayfrom OdstockCrossroadseasttowardsNunton,right-handsideof road.
5. WeedsencroachingacrossfootwayfromA338 towardsBodenham,pasttheRadnorHall andon to NewHall Hospital.
6. Visibility for driversin bothdirectionsatJacobscorneratthebottomof thehill from thehospital,beforethefirst bridge.
7. Weedsandsoil encroachingacrossfootwayfrom NuntonjunctionalongA338 towardsBritford.
8. Smallpotholeon roadfrom southernmostA338 junctiontowardsNuntonChurch.
b) C.A.T.G: Cllr Berrysuggestedaprojectto build a footpatharoundthePlainsTreeoppositeOdstockChurch.Cllr Start

reiterated his proposal to selectively apply 20mph speed-limits at the Radnor Arms and Odstock Nursery School. The
next GATG meeting is on 1 March, 6:30pm, in the De La Wyle Room at Bourne Hill Council Offices.

c) Dog Fouling: Therequestfor adogwastebin wasunanimouslyrejectedasbeingimpracticalto arrangetheemptying.
d) Community Speedwatch:Cllr Startreportedeighttrainedvolunteersarereadyto start.His teamwill work with those

in Coombe Bissett and Harnham. They will be ‘driving down speed... driving up safety’.

54/16 Planning:There were no planning applications for consideration.

55/16 Reports and Correspondence:
a) Wiltshire Council: ThenextAreaBoardmeetingis atTrafalgarSchool,DowntononThursday,26 January.
b) Wiltshire Association of Local Councils:Applicationdeadlinesfor TransparencyCodefundingare6 January,3

February and 10 March.
c) Publication date for Notice of Wiltshire Elections 2017:15 Marchfor dayof poll onThursday,4 May, 2017.



56/16 Finance:
a) Internal Audit: Thecurrentinternalauditorhasagreedto hisappointmentfor a fifth consecutiveyear.
b) OPC's Community Grants: It wasresolvedto award£600 to ONB PCCfor ChurchyardandJubileeGardensgrass

cutting and a £250 contribution towards the cost of the annual Radnor Hall lease.
c) Precept requirement for 2017-2018:It wasresolvedto maintainthepreceptat thecurrentlevel of £12,068.38p.
d)Payments:Thefollowing wereapproved:

Bawden Contracting Services Ltd – Grass Cutting 578 £403.13p
Grant Thornton UK LLP – Audit Fee 2016-2017 579 £150.00p
Odstock with N&B PCC – Grass Cutting Grant 580 £600.00p
Radnor Hall – Contribution towards Annual Lease 581 £250.00p
HAC Joynt – Ground Maintenance 582 £250.00p
Bawden Contracting Services Ltd – Grass Cutting 583 £403.13p
R Parsons – Clerk's salary and expenses, on account 584 £724.00p
Southern Electric – Nunton Field Electricity DD £19.74p

57/16 Any Other Business (for information only):Cllr Berry is concerned about mud from tractor traffic alongNunton
Drove and Rose Lane. He is proposing to bring this to the attention of Highways and/or the CATG committee.

58/16 The next Ordinary OPC meeting is scheduledfor 13 February.

The meeting closed at 9:08pm


